## SANDHILL RIVER WATERSHED DISTRICT

May 28, 1953

The Board of Directors of the Sand Hill River Drainage and Conservancy District met at Beltrami, Minnesota, on the 28<sup>th</sup> day of May 1953.

All directors were present.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Ole G. Olson, and he requested the secretary to read the minutes of the meeting held on the 12<sup>th</sup> day of February 1952. There being no omissions or corrections, the president approved the minutes as read.

This meeting was called for the purpose of discussing matters concerning the East Polk County Soil Conservation District. Those present were, Nels Snustad, Area Conversationalist, Fergus Falls, Minnesota; Warner A. Christenson, Work Unit Conservationist, McIntosh, Minnesota, and Bob Kloubec of Mahnomen, Minnesota. These men suggested that this Board work with the Conservation Board of East Polk County on all drainage matters. The question came up what the board would do in a case private ditching was done thereby putting more water into the Sand Hill River. After discussing the matter the Board decided to drive through Bijou, Minnesota to inspect the private ditch of J.H. Siviers.

There begin no further business, motion made by Charles Sheridan and seconded by Henry Nolte to adjourn. Motion carried, and the President declared the meeting duly adjourned.

N.J. Mjelde, Secretary